MARICOPA COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
UTILTIES COORDINATION SECTION

UTILITY CLEARANCE LETTER

DATE: 6/30/2022

TO: Ben Markert, Project Manager
Randy Dunsey, Assistant Engineering Division Manager
David Rutkowski, Project Management Kimley-Horn

FROM: Kelly Roy, Utility Coordination Branch Manager
Transportation Engineering Division

SUBJECT: TT0651 — MC85: 915 — 95th
Utility Clearance Summary

There are no known utility conflicts within the project limits. All utilities have been
relocated and confirmed no-conflicts with the anticipated project.

Project activities will not occur within one-half mile of a railroad track.

Please be advised that it will be the contractor’s responsibility to call in for the
AZ811/Blue Stake ticket and required utility markings. In addition, potholing to confirm
the locations of any facilities within the project footprint will be the contractor’s
responsibility as well. We ask that these requirements are clearly conveyed to the
contractor prior to the start of any excavating activities.

If there is a change in the project termini or work is to be added outside the original
scope, MCDOT’s Utilities Coordination Section must be contacted immediately to re-
evaluate for potential utility conflicts and mitigation strategies please.

Please be aware that this letter includes all known utilities as provided by Blue Stake,
relocation audit potholing and the maps/information provided by these known utility
companies. Service Drops and Utility crossings are not always identified by Blue Stake
services or on as-built drawings and will be dealt with on a case by case basis if they are
discovered during construction activity. Please contact me, Kelly Roy at 602-721-2774, if
any utility assistance is required during construction.
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